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2017 ANNUAL NEWSLETTER 

This newsletter was 100% paid for by our business sponsors.  We ask that you 

support them when you can! 
 

Greetings Friends and Neighbors: 

It is that time of year again where we send out the annual Lionshead Lake Newsletter.  We 

ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ Ψ[Ŝƻ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴΩΣ ŘǊŀǿƴ ōȅ .ƻō CǊŜŜƳŀƴ.   Mr. Freeman, as many of you 

ΨƻƭŘ ǘƛƳŜΩ ƭŀƪŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ƪƴƻǿΣ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƭŀƪŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ long ago.  Our lake 

community is much different than it was in the past, just as life is as a whole.   However, a 

constant of Lionshead Lake has always been that it is a friendly, down to earth community and 

we are happy to see it continues to be.  Especially on our Facebook page, it warms the heart to 

see our community spirit even ǿƛǘƘ ǎǳŎƘ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ Ǉƻǎǘǎ ŀǎ άLǎ ǊŜŎȅŎƭƛƴƎ ǘƻƳƻǊǊƻǿ?έΤ άƭƻǎǘ ŘƻƎέΤ 

άpesky solicitors are coming aroundέΤ άYnow a good baby sitter?έ and so on.  Lionshead Lake is 

a place where we care about our neighbors and our community.  Even though the last couple 

of months have been turbulent for us as a nation, we are quite proud of the sense of 

community we have been able to maintain: in the past, the present, and hopefully in the 

future.     
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As you can tell, in the last few years we have been trying to restore the namesake of our 

community.  Thanks to you, each year this is done with more and more success.  As we 

continue to gain momentum, we are asking for your annual support.   

As we state every year, the Wayne Township has no desire to take over a lake. If we are 

unable to keep the lake under our control by our residents paying Maintenance Fees, the 

town can use the property for whatever they see fit.   We can watch our lake deteriorate as 

was the case with North Cove.  CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ know where North Cove is, it is 

by the PAL building.  Check it out if you want to see what an abandoned lake looks like.  The 

smell alone of a neglected lake is enough, never mind the way it looks.  This would cause ALL 

of our property values to decrease, which is something we wish to avoid.   

We continually stress this every yearΧΦ. 

 

2017 Maintenance Fees 

As you know, Lionshead Lake has an optional $75.00 annual Maintenance Fee.  This pales in 

comparison to the amount of MANDATORY fees that both Pines and Packanack lakes charge.  

We feel that $75.00 annually is a small price to pay in order not to have our property values 

plummet if we have to surrender Lionshead Lake to the town.  Would you not agree? 

To be clear, the $75.00 annual Maintenance Fee does not fund swimming, but rather goes to 

the basic upkeep of the lake. Out of each $75.00 Maintenance Fee, a large portion of that fee 

pays our liability and umbrella insurance policies.   In this newsletter, you will find the general 

operating budget without swimming expenses.   

 

Here are the last three years of fees we have collected.  Swimming fees were refunded as we 

were not able to meet our financial obligations for swimming.  Some residents allowed us to 

keep the swimming fee, and we are thankful to them!   As you can see, with your support, we 

continue to grow every year! 

 

Year 
 # Maintenance # Swimming 

Fees  Fees 

2014 73 1 

2015 138 5 

2016 193 19 

 

 

 



 

Last year we hit a record of 193 households who have paid their Maintenance Fee.  THANK 

YOU!  However, there is still ǊƻƻƳ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ снн ƘƻƳŜǎ ƛƴ ΨTraditional Lionshead 

[ŀƪŜΩΦ  ¢his is still less than a third of households paying the Maintenance Fee.   

 

You can mail your payment in the enclosed envelope or via Pay Pal on our website. 

www.lionsheadlake.com   If paying by check, please fill out the remit form at the end of the 

newsletter.   

 

 

Basic Operating Budget 

Below please find the annual operating budget ς WITHOUT SWIMMING.  This is what your 

Maintenance Fees are used for.  This amount is needed to keep the lake in our control, not let 

it be closed down completely, causing all of our property values to sink.  You may note you do 

not see either fundraising expenses or the cost of this newsletter in this budget.  We are VERY 

HAPPY to report that this newsletter is 100% paid for by our business sponsors!  We ask that 

you support them when you can.  Also, for the last two years, our fundraising revenue through 

events and lake rentals, has more than covered our expenses for fundraising.  Many of you 

know this was not the case in past years.  Excess profits from both our business sponsors and 

fundraising have been left in the bank, giving us a small cushion.  If something unexpected 

arises, which it always does, we are no longer scrambling!    

 

General Lake 2017  Expenses WITHOUT Swimming 

Town Wayne - Property Tax $850.00 PO BOX $86.00 

Water/Sewer $375.00 Wayne Town Lic/Fees (concession etc) $200.00 

PSE&G (ELECTRICITY) $920.00 General Supplies $500.00 

General Postage $49.00 Lake Water Treatment $2,350.00 

Insurance Gen Liability and Clubhouse $4,200.00 *** Annual Newsletter printing mailing $0.00 

Insurance Officers Directors $878.00 General Maintenance repairs emergency $2,000.00 

Grand Total Lake Expenses WITHOUT Swimming $12,408.00 
 

 

** *Our Annual Newsletter is paid for thanks to our Sponsors ς this includes color printing, 

and postage! 
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What we were able to accomplish in 2016 

In addition to the general cleaning up of the beach area which was accomplished mainly by 

volunteers, we were able to make the following improvements in 2016, which many of you 

have noticed: 

¶ A brand new tank-less water heater ς A Board of Health Requirement as the old one 

exploded 

¶ 5 new picnic tables and 2 older tables were refurbished  

¶ 5 new table umbrellas and storage cabinet 

¶ A New Grill 

¶ Fire Pit repaired 

¶ New folding tables 

¶ New double sink in the clubhouse (also required by Board of Health) 

¶ Brand new stage ς the old one rotted out and was a safety hazard 

¶ Repair of the message sign in the parking lot 

¶ Outdoor shower and indoor plumbing repaired ς it had exploded 

¶ GFI plug for the fountain ς another safety issue 

¶ Outdoor water spigot installed 

¶ Bathrooms painted 

¶ Brand new movie equipment including sound system 

¶ We also have purchased a lot of necessary incidentals. 

        

 

 

 
  



 

¢ƘŜ .ŜŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŀǊŜŀ Ƙŀǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ōŜǘǘŜǊΧΦǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ aŀƛƴǘŜƴŀƴŎŜ 

Fees at work and the many dedicated volunteer hours! 

 

What we are planning to do in 2017 

Unfortunately, the fountain/aerator that we had for many, many ȅŜŀǊǎ Ƙŀǎ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ΨƎƻ ƛƴǘƻ 

the great ōŜȅƻƴŘΩ ǎƻ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪΦ  9ǾŜƴ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎΣ ǘƘŜ Ŧƻǳƴǘŀƛƴ ƳƻǾŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘer around 

so it is not stagnant, the weeds doƴΩǘ settle, and we ŘƻƴΩǘ have a mosquito problem.  We will 

be getting either one larger or two smaller fountains this year.  Rumor has it they may even 

have lights!  We also will be installing new fans with lights in the restrooms, a new snack door 

window, and buying some more general tools and such which we need.  Various other repairs 

and maintenance issues will be addressed in 2017, as the need arises.    

 

To Swim or Not to Swim? 

Many of you ask us when and if we will have swimming.  The answer has always depended 

upon you, the residents.  In a nutshell, if enough people pay the swimming fee generating 

enough revenue to run the swimming program, we will have swimming.  If enough people do 

NOT pay the swimming fee, we simply cannot afford to run a swimming program.  What we 

believe has happened in years past was this:  As swimming participation declined, the decision 

was made to run a swimming program anyway, thus depleting the lake funds.  This resulted in 

the lake being shut down in 2009, one-third of the way through the summer and the lake 

being on the verge of bankruptcy.  The beach and clubhouse were in disrepair for no one to 

enjoy.  We have been more financially responsible.  It has taken us two years to get a cushion 

in the bank.   

As you can see from the data, our numbers are growing and that is a good sign!  If we were to 

only have a shortfall of $1000 - $3000 for a swimming program, we would be able to run it and 

make up the difference with funds generated through business sponsors, beach rentals, or 

fundraising (event) revenue.   



Using last year as an example, we cannot run a swimming program on 19 families who 

contributed $3020.00 in swimming fees.  The payroll for the lifeƎǳŀǊŘǎ ŀƭƻƴŜΧΧΧΦ 

Below is the swimming fee price schedule.   Many residents who work weekdays have asked us 

to add a weekend only fee, so we have included that as well.  Full swim will be daily from 11-6 

while weekend only swim will be Friday, Saturday and Sunday from 11-6 also.   

IMPORTANT:  If you are planning on swimming, we ask that we have all swimming fees paid 

by April 30, 2017 so we can make a swimming decision.  If you pay the swimming fee and we 

cannot have swimming, as in prior years, we will refund the swimming portion of your 

payment.   

LLPOA 2017 SWIM FEE SCHEDULE 

Swim Type 
Swim 
Price   

Senior Full Swim $80.00 
Plus $75.00 Maintenance Fee 

Adult Full Swim $100.00 

Child Full Swim $60.00 
for entire household -  

Senior Weekend Only $40.00 

Adult Weekend Only $50.00 
(not per swimmer) 

Child Weekend Only $30.00 
Seniors = 62+  *** Adults 12 + *** Kids 2 and under are Free 

If we cannot swim ς Our thoughts on using the beach 

If we are not able to have swimming, we would like to keep the BEACH ONLY open to use like a 

Community Center.  Come with the kids and build sand castles, use the grill, sun yourself (the 

shower now works if you get hot), picnic in the shade under the canopy, start a volleyball 

game, stop by after your daily walks around the neighborhoodΧΧȅƻǳ Ǝet the idea. 

In order to do this, we would need some VOLUNTEERS to have the responsibility of keeping 

the beach and perhaps clubhouse (at least the bathrooms) open on certain dates and times.  If 

you are willing to do this, not only would we greatly appreciate it, you would be doing your 

community a huge favor.  To volunteer, please email us at LLPOACOMMUNITY@GMAIL.COM 

or check the box in the remit portion of this newsletter.   

Unfortunately, attendance for lake swimming in general has declined over the years.  This is 

not just a Lionshead Lake problem, but a town wide problem as well.  How many Wayne 

residents have skipped swimming at their local lake and joined the town pool instead?    The 

town closed NortƘ /ƻǾŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻ ŀƴŘ ¢ƻƳΩǎ [ake continues to struggle.  Many of you 

comment about a time when the beach was packed, but that was a different time, long ago.  If 

we had the swimming support we would be glad to open the lake for swimming.  If we are 

unable, we would like to use the beach like a park for paid maintenance fee members.  Again, 

this all depends on the support we get from the residents of Lionshead Lake.    

mailto:LLPOACOMMUNITY@GMAIL.COM


 

Volunteers Needed! 

Post a Lawn Sign ς LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Ǉƻǎǘ ŀ άtŀȅ ¸ƻǳǊ aŀƛntenance CŜŜέ ƭŀǿƴ ǎƛƎƴΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 

check off the box at the bottom of the newsletter with your payment. 

 

 

Block Walking ς In past years, the lake had great success in collecting Maintenance Fees by 

walking the blocks going door to door.  We have not been able to get this up and running.  If 

you would like to help us this year, please check the bottom of the newsletter with your 

payment.   

Host a fundraising event ς There are about 8 of us who run all the events: the 16 movie 

nights, band nights, potlucks, et al.  There are more things we would love to do, but, we have 

lives.  Some ideas are, but not limited to:  A Halloween event for kids and/or adults, a big year 

end BBQ, 80s dance party, and many things we cannot think up on our own.  We have certain 

limitations with insurance ς ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ōƻǳƴŎȅ ƘƻǳǎŜǎ ƻǊ ǎŜƭƭ ŀƭŎƻƘƻƭΣ ōǳǘ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ŀǎƪ ǳǎΦ  

As a board we discuss budget for all our events, and we ask not only that you run and host the 

event, but you are able to pull a profit out of it as well.  Please help!  This also will enable you 

to have the type of events you wish to see, not just what we come up with.   If you would like 

to help us this year, please check the bottom of the newsletter with your payment.   

 

Business Sponsors 

Again, thanks to our business sponsors, this entire newsletter has been 100% paid for.  Please 

support them when you can!  Also, there is still time to become a business sponsor. Email us at 

LLPOACOMMUNITY@GMAIL.COM to find out more.  Your ad will still be on the big screen 

each movie night as well as being mentioned on our Facebook page and website.   
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Fundraising Events Scheduled for 2017 

On the following pages are all the events we have scheduled this year thus far.  We, of course, 

have the popular Friday night movie nights back (we have added some adult movies when the 

kids are in school by request), the annual garage sale, camp outs after movies, band night, a 

potluck or two.  Please support them! 

 

 

Beach rentals ς Chairs and Tables too! 

 

 

 

 

 

Having a party?  Why not have it at the beach?  Back by popular demand, we will rent out the 

beach only for your party needs.  Whether it is a birthday party, graduation, retirement, bon 

voyage or anything you can think of, you can rent the beach for your party.   We have new 

tables, umbrellas, and a grill, canopy for shade, fire pit, and volleyball net.  People who have 

rented the beach in the past have LOVED IT!   For members*, we charge $150.00 for a four 

hour rental.  $250.00 charge for non-members.  The amount can be prorated for a longer or 

shorter stay and does not include set up time.  We also rent metal chairs for $1.00 each and 

folding tables for $5.00 each for your home parties. To book your party, please email us at 

LLPOACOMMUNITY@GMAIL.COM.   

*A member is a Lionshead Lake resident who has paid their Maintenance Fee. 

 

 

EMAILS NEEDED 

Please give us your email!  This is the one of the easiest ways for two way communication to 

take place.  In the remit section of the newsletter, please include your email in the space 

provided.  You can also email us at LLPOACOMMUNITY@GMAIL.COM.   

 

 

 

 

mailto:LLPOACOMMUNITY@GMAIL.COM
mailto:LLPOACOMMUNITY@GMAIL.COM


 

LEO THE LION SAYS: άPLEASE BE MY FRIEND!έ 

If you are on our CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ ΨǇŜǊǎƻƴΩ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΥ  Ψ[Ŝƻ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴΩΦ  

He will become the official Facebook voice and communicator for the lake.  Facebook does not 

allow you to invite all members of a group to an event once you surpass a certain number of 

members.  Once that occurs, for events created in a group, the event creator can only invite 

their personal Facebook friends.  If you all are ΨŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΩ ǿƛth Leo the Lion, this will ensure you 

all get invited to our events over the summer which will serve as a reminder.  We noticed that 

when this Facebook change happened last year, our attendance to events started to dip down.   

 

Annual Lake Spring Cleanup 

Our annual lake spring cleanup will be Saturday, May 6 with Saturday, May 13, 2017 as a rain 

date.  This starts at 9am.  We will have light refreshments and snacks for the volunteers.  

PLEASE COME DOWN AND LEND A HAND.  We have tools, but extra rakes and shovels and 

such are always welcome.  Also, we got a lot of wood that needs to be split, so bring your axes 

as well. 

Lionshead Lake Property Owners Assoc. (LLPOA, PO BOX 2401, WAYNE, NJ 07470) 
                

  Name                         

                

  Address                         

                

  Email                         

                

  Amount Enclosed     +     =          

                

   Maintenance  + Swimming  = Total      

   Fee  Fee**  Enclosed      

  
**Please list names of swimmers on back of this remit - If we do not make our swimming quota, swim fees will be 
refunded 

                

  This year I would like   
Place a Maintenance fee sign 
on my lawn   

Block walk or be a 
block captain   

  to volunteer to:              

     
Host and Run a 
Fundraising Event    

Volunteer to keep 
beach open   

                  
if we don't have 
swimming   

 

 



 

ANNUAL LIONSHEAD LAKE PARKING LOT  

COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE  

 

 
Date:  Saturday, April 22, 2017 from 8 am to ?? 

(Rain date Sunday, April 23, 2017) 

Set up time 7am 

 

Cost:  $5.00/Space 

 

 
 

We are coordinating this with the Wayne town wide garage sale. 

Even though the town is doing this town wide garage sale, the people who 

participated last year had a lot of activity as we had over 20 vendors in one spot, 

 which is advertised as such. 

 

We are asking $5.00 per space as this is a fund raiser for the lake. 

 

If you have a couple of items in good shape, feel free to drop them off at the 

community donation table ς no junk please! 

 

There are a LIMITED number of tables which are available on a first come, first 

serve basis. 

 

To reserve a space, email us at LLPOACOMMUNITY@GMAIL.COM 
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Norman Mechanical Services, LLC 

973-287-6954 

Air Conditioning * Heating * Ventilation  

Residential & Commercial 

24 / 7 Emergency Service 

FREE Estimates and Custom Service Contracts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Norman Mechanical is a local Lionshead Lake business which has been servicing our friends 

and neighbors for years! 

 

                                                                                                       

 

CALL THE BEST IN THE 

BUSINESS!!!  
 

For NEW Customers Only 

$25.00 off! 

 

One (1) Fall/Summer Preventative Maintenance 

on furnace*, boiler*, or A/C 

 

Call Today for an Appointment 

*Gas fired appliances only 

 

Additional Parts and/or Labor not included 
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https://www.chiltonair.com/images/carrier_logo_xrzt.jpg


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR THE ANNUAL BEACH CLEAN UP!! 

When:  Saturday, May 6 , 2017 - 9am untilê.. 

(Rain Date Saturday, May 13 , 2017 - 9 am untilêê.) 

 

We will be weeding the beach, raking the leaves, cleaning out the dead fallen 

branches , splitting wood,  getting the clubhouse ready and many other things.  

 

We have supplies but if you want to bring additional rakes, leaf blowers, 

brooms, and gloves that wo uld be helpfulêêê 

 

It takes a village and we need your help!!  The lake area looks the best it has 

in YEARS and this is , in part, thanks to the help of all our volunteers !   

 

Remember, by paying your Maintenance Fee and keeping up with the lake, 

this keeps  all of our property values up.  It is also a great way to meet and 

greet your neighborsê.. 

 

  

 



 

 
SUPERIOR GLASS & METAL, LLC. 

 
Over 10 years in Business 

 

Kenneth Warnet                            Joseph Zisa 
Owners 

 
445 West Main Street 

Wyckoff NJ 07481 
www.superiorglass.org 

 
Phone: 201.560.0500  Fax: 201.560.0506 

Email:  info@superiorglass.org 
 

**Commercial Work Only 

 

VIP RATES FOR ALL LAKE 
RESIDENTS! 
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